Athletics Council Meeting

April 15th, 2011

Minutes

Attendance:  Marie Bashaw, Judy Chivers, Mo Cooper, Brian Cothern, Mike DiFlora, Dave Finnie,  Steve Fortson, Bob Grant, Sara Jane Hill, Jeff John, Mary Kenton, Dan Krane, Karen Lahm, Kevin Lorson, Rod Perry, Larry Prochaska, Dave Reynolds, Suzanne Semones, Mike Sincoff, David Toller, Chuck Willis

1.  Meeting called to order at 8:02 a.m.

2.  Minutes from 2/25/11 approved.  
3. Guest Speaker:  Coach Lynn Curylo (softball)
4.  Athletic Director’s Report


a. Bob Grant discussed the following issues: update on the Rinzler Project, women’s 



basketball postseason, the upcoming men’s basketball trip to Italy, new hire in 


marketing and promotions. He also fielded questions about these issues from the 


council.

5.  SAAC Report


a. Brian Cothern discussed an upcoming service project with March of Dimes.



Women’s soccer just held a camp at the YMCA and the spirit unit recently held a 


clinic for kids.  SAAC is working on the banquet for Rowdy’s Awards.  They will



also have a booth at May Daze.  Next SAAC meeting on 5/10/11 at 7 a.m. in the



Berry Room. 

6.  Committee Reports


a. Steering



i. AC Chair, Dan Krane discussed issues from the last steering meeting.



ii. Sara hill discussed AD budget issues and fielded questions from the committee.


b. Academic Affairs



i. Judy Chivers discussed that there were 20 fifth year scholarship totaling 




$116,000.  Motion to remove language from fifth year scholarship 




information page (item number 1)---committee approved.  Judy also 



provided a breakdown on the return rates of grade cards (about 34%); they 


will rerun this again.  Judy also discussed Winter 2011 grades.  




Cumulative and quarter gpa still above 3.0, 2M1s and 1M2, 2 at the six 



hour rule.   


c. Constitution and Bylaws



i. No report from Jeff John.


d. Diverse Student-Athlete Advocacy



i. Steve Fortson said there will be a reception for diverse student athletes on 5/3.



They are collecting data for the Diversity Plan and Year End Report. 


e. Student Welfare/FAR Update


i. Steve Forston reported that they are working on exit surveys. 


ii. Steve recently participated in a Horizon League budget review.  A



chair has been selected for the NCAA recertification process for 2012.


f. Gender Equity



i.. Karen Lahm indicated they are working on the Year End Report.

g. Blackboard to Backboard 



i. Jeff John updated the committee on this year’s B2B Challenge.  Next year




the committee will work on improving logistics, maintaining good prizes,




and possibly reducing the number of B2B games to 2 or 3.  Jeff also 




mentioned getting the residence halls involved in the challenge.    

h. Pregame Lecture



i. Dan announced that about 200 people attended the 2/25/11 lecture.  Will look



to continue this and possibly more next year. 

7.  Winter Sports Update


a. Rod Perry discussed the following regarding winter sports:



i. Baseball is 20-10 and first in the Horizon League (tie)



ii. Softball is 18-18 and first in the Horizon League



iii. Tennis much better this year and will be playing in the HL Tournament in 




Indianapolis



iv. Golf is playing Ball State this week and the HL Championships are next week



v. Track names Cassandra Lloyd as a standout

8.  New Business


a. Dan Krane discussed upcoming elections and sought nominations for Vice-Chair. He 



discussed the need for a new Chair and Vice Chair.
10.  Meeting adjourned at 9:45 a.m.

**Next UAC meeting is May 27th at 8 a.m. in the Atlantis Room

**Next UAC Steering meeting is May 20th at 8:30 a.m. in the Nutter Center. ?
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